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Another week has flown by! The big event in school this week has been our 
School Council elections. Those children wishing to stand for election         
presented their manifestos, highlighting the school's successes and areas they 
see as needing development. It has been a great exercise in understanding 
democracy.  
 
We had visitors this week explaining about healthy living and  road safety. 
Please ask the children what messages they received from our visitors and 
discuss these areas with them.  
 
Thank you so much to those people who are supporting our Christmas Fair. 
Already so many donations have come in. I do hope you are all looking forward 
to it! 
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
 
Alexander Banks 
Headteacher 

 Newsletter    

Autumn Term — 22nd November 2019 (Issue 10) 

Poppy Appeal 
Thank you to those of you who bought a poppy.  This raised £76.50 for the Poppy 
Appeal 

 
Reminder: 

Clubs finishing next week are: 
Monday:  Football Y4-6 
  Dance & Movement 
Wednesday Gymnastics 
Friday:  Basketball 
  Football Y1-3 

 
Dates for your diary 

25.11.2019  Wessex Gardens Christmas Card 

   Competitionð last day for entries 

25.11.2019  Christmas card ordersðlast day to order 

25.11.2019  Rec & Year 6 Height & Weight 

25.11.2019  Dance & Movement clubð   

   performance for parents 4.15pm 

26.11.2019  Year 5 trip to Kentish Town City Farm 

27.11.2019  Gymnastics club  

   Performance for parents 4.15pm 

29.11.2019  Y5&6 Family Reading 8.40-9.10am 

11.12.2019  Non uniform day  

   Rec-Y2 to bring donations of cakes for  

   Christmas Fair 

   Y3-6 to bring £1 donation for   

   Christmas Fair 

11.12.2019  Christmas lunch 

12.12.2019  Years 1&2 Christmas concert  

   Year 1 parents invited  

13.12.2019  Years 1&2 Christmas concert 

   Year 2 parents invited 

13.12.2019  Christmas Fair 

16.12.2019  Year 3 trip to Natural History Museum 

17.12.2019  Nurs & Rec sing-a-long 

18.12.2019  Class parties 

18.12.2019  Last day of term for Nursery 

19.12.2019  Last day of term for school 

   School closing early 1.30pm 

Welcome to this week’s 
Newsletter 

School Reminders, Requests 

& Information  

PE News 
This year Wessex Gardens has made positive start to the footballing season for 

both the boys and the girls team respectively. The boys kicked off the season with a 

2-1 victory over St Agnes. They then went on to play their second game, and   

managed a 1-0 win against other local rivals, All Saints. Our third and final league 

game of the calendar year was against St Pauls, where despite going 1-0 up in the 

first few minutes, the boys unfortunately lost their first league game in 2 years 

following a 2 -1 defeat. 

 

Our girlsõ team has had a great start to the season so far, winning the first game of 

the season 2-0 against All Saints, putting them joint first in the league. We have 

also had the opportunity to compete for the John Paint Trophy for the first time 

following good fortune in last yearõs league, and have progressed into the round of 

16, despite being 2-1 down at halftime, following a huge 7 -2 win against          

Hollickwood, our biggest win in Wessex Gardens history.  

 

We have also had the opportunity to 

take part in the Barnet Indoor Athletics 

Competition, in which the children took 

part in a variety of track and field events 

such as an obstacle relay and standing 

long jump, at QE Girls School. They 

ended the day in 7th place overall in the 

borough.  

 

Lastly, a group of year 4-6 children  

represented our school at the Annual 

Swimming Gala, where we participated in 

a series of individual and relay races, 

competing against 17 other schools in 

Barnet. There were over 42 different 

races on the day with a range of different 

strokes, and the children enjoyed the opportunity to wave the Wessex Flag & cheer 

on their teammates!  

 

Bring Your Family To University Visit Days 

 
Dear families, we wanted to make you aware of a wonderful opportunity for Year 

5 and 6 pupils and their families to visit UCL (University College London)  on 

Thursday 18th February- during the February half term. This is a great oppor-

tunity for building aspirations and they will learn more about university in gen-

eral, subject choices and educational pathways, university degree subject options 

and related careers, and meet staff and students from UCL. 

Applications are now open for the 'Bring Your Family to University Visit Days', 

so please visit the following link for more information and the application 

form: https://www.ucl.ac.uk/widening-participation/learners/primary/bring-your-

family-university-visit -days 

 

The event is completely free and includes lunch.  

https://www.ucl.ac.uk/widening-participation/learners/primary/bring-your-family-university-visit-days
https://www.ucl.ac.uk/widening-participation/learners/primary/bring-your-family-university-visit-days


Nursery This week we have been focusing on Princesses, Knights and Dragons. We have read some 
dragon stories with the children and learned the 'Princess Long Ago' action song. The 
children are still interested in cutting with scissors, so they have been making stick puppets 
of princesses, knights and dragons. Some had a go at making up their own stories or re-
enacted familiar ones. Feel free to read dragon stories at home too. If you don't have one 
at home you may want to visit a local library. 
 
Please bring your child's book bag to school every Thursday so they can take home a book 
from our class library! 

Reception We've had a cold but exciting week in Reception! The children have been working hard to 
understand the concept of time in maths. We've been experimenting to see how many 
seconds or minutes a variety of tasks take us to complete and have been using the words 
'before', 'after', 'later' and 'soon' to talk about our school day. Thank you to all those 
parents who are using this vocabulary at home! We've also been working very hard on our 
Phonics - we've reached the end of introducing our phase 2 sounds and are now focusing 
on some words which are a bit more tricky to read. Please continue to practise this at 
home!  

Year 1 What a thrilling week we've had in Year One! We've been reading the story 'Beegu' and 
have fallen in love with the lost, lonely little alien. The children have been working hard to 
improve their acting skills and can now not only act in role as a character but also create 
freeze frames with brilliant facial expressions to show their character's feelings! We will be 
working more on the story of Beegu next week. In maths we have continued our work on 
subtraction and the children have been amazing at counting back using a number line. We 
also completed a fantastic science investigation - studying lots of different animal poo to 
find out if the animals were herbivores, carnivores or omnivores! Great job Year One 
scientists!  

Year 2 This week in Year 2, we have begun learning our songs for the upcoming Christmas 
performance. Teachers have been really impressed with the children's singing voices and 
their ability to keep in time with the backing tracks. We had a ǊƻŀŘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ workshop on 
Thursday morning- ask the children about what they learned! We also had a ϥƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ 
ŜŀǝƴƎϥ assembly and a visitor in to speak with the children about ƻǊŀƭ ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ. In English, 
we learned about ƴƻƴ-ŎƘǊƻƴƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘs and then wrote one based on the Great Fire of 
London. In maths, we learned how to make ƴǳƳōŜǊ ōƻƴŘǎ ǘƻ млл (e.g. 27 + 73 = 100).  

Year 3 Year 3 have been delving into letter writing this week. They have been discussing the 
purpose of letters and comparing them with other modern means of communication. In 
class, they  have been looking at who we might write letters to and who we might receive 
letters from. Year 3 are excited to write their own letters next week and we look forward 
to reading them! 

Year 4 We're really pleased with the children's final copies of their Krindlekrax chapters. Over the 
next couple of weeks, we'll be concentrating on rehearsing for the nativity play.  All the 
children have a role in this production; acting, narrating, singing or helping.  In 
mathematics, we have finished our work on perimeter and have started investigating 
multiplication: demonstrating, exploring and understanding how to multiply by 10 and 
100.  

Year 5 We had such an amazing time performing our assembly to our parents last week, and we 
really appreciate the huge turn out. We are looking forward to our trip next Tuesday 26th 
November, and we are still looking for some parent helpers for the trip. Our children are 
mastering column subtraction and addition and are beginning to use the inverse to check 
the answers independently. We will soon be introducing our new topic of multiplication 
and division. In English, our children have created a beautiful report on animals, where 
they have begun to use literary devices to advance their writing.  

Year 6 After a very busy week last week, we have settled back into our usual timetable. Year 6 
children have produced some amazing recounts about their trip to the Tower of London - 
it is clear that their learning was fun and memorable! Continuing with writing, the children 
are finishing off their persuasive leaflets this week and we are now beginning to think 
about how we could present these for maximum persuasive impact. We have been 
tackling division in maths and have used some alternative methods of dividing larger 
numbers using factor pairs. Letters have been sent out this week regarding parent reading 
sessions in Year 6 - it would be lovely to see as many of you there as possible!   

Attendance and Punctuality this week 

 Attendance % Lates 
    
    

Chestnut 88%   1 
Pine  92%   2 
Palm  98%   1 
Redwood 95%   2 
Cedar  98%   1 
Oak  97%   1 
Hawthorn 97%   4 
Hazel  97%   5 
Acacia  97%   0 
Sycamore 97%   0 
Magnolia 98%   9 
Mahogany 96%   2 

 
 

No classes achieved 100% attendance 

this week 

 

Tea with the Head 

 

 

 

Children invited to Tea with the Head this 
week were:   

 

Pine  Samuel 
Chestnut Calvin  
Palm  Wassim  
Redwood Saraa   
Oak  Fatimah    
Cedar  Nadia   
Hawthorn  Alfie     
Hazel  Ashari    
Acacia  Omar  
Sycamore Hussein   
Magnolia  Joanna   
Mahogany  Mariam    
  

Well done! 

 

Letters home this week:  

Y5&6   Family Reading morning 29.11.19 

Y5 Acacia Mystery Guest Readers 

Nur-Y6   Christmas Fair 13.12.2019 

Christmas Fair  

The Christmas Fair will be on 

Friday 13th December from 

3.30 -5.00pm. If you are able to 

help please return the reply 

slip to the school office as soon as      


